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’
DG Luke’s Message welcome at your respective clubs when I came to visit.

| There are some clubs that I did not make it to. I deeply
o A4 | apologize to you. I am going to make it my duty to visit
you even though I will be done my year.

It has been an honor to be the first District Governor of
District N-1. You all make me proud to be a Lion. I
encourage anybody and everybody to aspire to be a district
governor. Always aim high and believe in you abilities.
Thank you from the bottom of my heart for this great year.

............................................ DG Luke Stennick

CONGRATULATIONS TO CC ELECT TIM HOBAN.
OUR MULTIPLE DISTRICT WILL BE IN GREAT
HANDS THIS YEAR!

The month of June is upon us. What a year it has been! We
got off to a great start at our District Organizational
Meeting and never looked back.

We have a Policy Manual and a working Constitution &
By-Laws document in place. Thanks to PDG Rheal and his

“AS WE EXPRESS GRATITUDE,

committee for the job they did. WE MUST NEVER FORGET
W blessed with Hent Soring C p THAT THE HIGHEST
e were blessed with an excellent Spring Convention,
organized by Lion Brian Kingston and his committee. All APPRECIATION IS NOT TO
schools were very well attended. Thank you to PCC Bev UTTER WORDS, BUT TO LIVE

Semple and her trainers. BY THEM.”

Thank you to all the clubs who helped Campaign Sightfirst ceveveeeeeeeeened OHN F. KENNEDY
II reach its fundraising goals. You are to be commended.
This goes for the clubs who helped make our annual
Diabetes Cavalcade a success, raising almost thirty

thousand dollars. The Woodstock Lions club put on a great INSIDE THIS ISSUE
day for us despite the rain. Kudos to King Lions Heidi and DG Luke's Message Page
the members for hosting this. Havelock Lions Page
L . . Portage Invitation Page
I Want to thgnk all my Zone and District Chairs for serving Cymbria Lions Motoreycle Poker Run Page
with me this year. You are the reason for the success of Sussex Lobster & Steak Dinner Page
District N-1; not me. To DGE Rod and CST George, thank - o
. Bouctouche Lions Golf Tournament Page
you for your much-needed assistance you both gave to me. Nori Lions Foundati Canad »
I know the two of you along with VDGE Claude will do a otice from Lions Foundation of Canada 8¢
great job and I support you 100 percent. Cavalcade 2008 Page
MD N Spring Convention Page
To all Lions, you are the reason for my success. I could not Bouctouche Lions Golf Tournament Registration Page

have done this job without you. You made me feel

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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Havelock Lions Club "Annual Auction”

From Left: Lion Charles Keith, Stan Woodward, an interested bidder viewing the
items before the auction, Auctioneer Tait Taylor, who has volunteered for the past 25
years, Lion Mort Mills, Lion Robert Templeton, our longest serving active member with
47 years of active service and Lion Tom Burgess. This annual auction is our largest
fund raiser. Lion members all have a list of businesses to visit to get donations,
whether in cash, goods or gift certificates to be auctioned off. Some businesses prefer
to have letters sent out to them a month or two in advance and then our members
drop in before the auction to pick up the donation.

All members are kept very busy on the night of the auction, setting up the tables
and chairs, passing the items to the auctioneer, delivering the item to the succesful
bidder. The bidders are all given a number at the door when they come in. Members
have to keep track of what number bought what article, so at the end of the evening

the money can be collected from each bidder.

We also run a canteen with coffee, donuts, pop, water, chips and bars. This
auction netted our club over $6,000.00 this year.

IMPORTANT DATE TO REMEMBER - MARK YOUR CALENDARS

CASSIDY LAKE, near Sussex - Thursday, June 19" @ 1:30 the Portage Atlantic staff and youth welcome you to come for a
visit of the Cassidy Lake site and view the new boys’ dormitory. The residents will provide guided tours of the existing structures and new

construction. The girls’ dormitory will also be underway.

Thanks to your support, the “Making Miracles Happen” Capital Campaign project is moving forward. Come and see, first hand, the new
campus style facility taking shape!

RSVP Carol Tracey by responding to this e-mail or by calling (506) 459-1284.
Cavol Tracey

Director of Development

Portage Atlantic

Tel: (506) 459-1284 Fax: (506) 455-5236 www.Portage.ca

On Saturday June 28th The Cymbria Lions Club is holding our annual Motorcycle Poker
Run. The proceeds this year is for all Island Food Banks. In the past we have had over 100
participants & everything ends up at our Lions Club for a great Bar-B-Q, aound 4:30 pm.
Registration if from 9:00 am at Red Rock Harley in Cornwall.

Even if you do not drive a bike, I am sure that we could use a hand or two if you are free as
well. This project is held in conjunction with the Harley Owners Group & the Gold Wing
Riders Association of PEI.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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I} Vernon River Lions Club will not have an
1 scheduled meetings for the summer.
Will resume meetings in September

Lobster/Steak Dlnner

......... Lion Barry Hogan

Interested in Training? J une 214,
Application form for ,

the Senior Lions Dinner at 6:30

Leadership Institute

to be held October 2-6, DPANCE BY LOU MCNAMARA at
20087

Contact CST George ﬁ :00PM

Steak $20.00

2LB. Lobster $25.00

Would you like your event published in the
Newsletter?

H Club held ial t that ¢
would like to share with fellow Lions? Tlekets available from
Liowns Mewmtbers or call 433-5453
Leave Message
Tickets arve Limited

SEND IT TO US!!

sangster@nbnet.nb.ca

Report from the Lion Ron Evans Bursary Fund

Total Contributions 2008 $1,879.88

Value of Funds as at March 31, 2008 $9.597.48

THANK YOU Lions for your generous donations. Please keep the funds coming. The committee will meet again over the summer to
select the second recipient of the “The Lion Ron Evans Bursary”

For any club who wishes to make a contribution, please forward the check to The McAdam Lions Foundation, Attention Lion Frank
Carroll , 12 Rose Street, McAdam, NB E6J 2B3.

Please indicate clearly on the check “The Lion Ron Evans Bursary” as The McAdam Lions Foundation handles several funds.
We thank you for your support. Without your generous help, this assistance to these students would not be possible.

Yours in Lionism
Lion Boyd Sangster, IPDG

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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/ Bouctouche Lions Club

265 Girouardville Rd. Bouctouche, N.B. E4S 3G8

Fellow Supporters :

The Bouctouche Lions Club and the Bouctouche Minor Hockey would like to invite you to a Golf Tournament “Texas Scramble
Style” which will be held at the Bouctouche Golf Course (Girouardville) on Saturday July 12, 2008. This will be an open
tournament.

The cost will be $40.00 per player, a minimum of four (4) player is required, but five (5) would be more convenient. The fee will
include your golfing and a steak supper. Golf carts will be available at your own expense. There will be prizes drawn at the end of
the day from our different supporting groups.

For more information please call any of the following Lion Members;

Lion Francine Caissie (506) 743-6361
Lion Monique Hebert (506) 743-2829
Lion Paul LeBlanc (506) 743-5407 (After 5)

Again we want to thank you in advance for your much appreciated participation as well as your support. We would appreciate
hearing from you before July 2™, 2008.

Yours in Lionism,

Leola Dallaire REGISTRATION FORM AT END OF NEWSLETTER
Secretary

The Havelock Lions Club have these bean,
pancake and sausage suppers (all you can eat)
on the first Saturday of each month, starting in
September and ending in June of each year. It
has been a good stable Fund Raiser.

We also sang Happy Birthday to Lion Delbert
Alward, sitting in the front row behind the cup.
He is one of the main cooks on the pancakes.
These fourteen Lions are all kept very busy,
from cooking to waiting on tables.

Thank you and have a great summer !!

Lion Andy Bustard

Notice from Lions Foundation of Canada
The ink jet recycling program that we have been participating in has been cancelled. Over
the past several months, fewer cartridges have been accepted and the company has
experienced higher costs so that it is no longer a profitable fundraiser for us. If you receive
any calls from people who wish to send their cartridges to the Foundation or to the company,
please let them know the program has ended. -- Sandy Turney

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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LIONS DISTRICT N-1
IMPORTANT DATES TO
REMEMBER

2007-2008

30 th of each month Monthly Reports are due
June 23-27, 2008 International Convention
Bangkok, Thailand

Secretary’s Please note: LCI Reports are due every month including June,
July, and August. Don’t let your club and your President down. File your
reports!

Short report on Cavalcade 2008

A GREAT JOB DONE BY WOODSTOCK LION S

It may have rained but the spirit of those present was not dampened

Thank you all for coming. Those who missed it missed a good time and fellowship with Lions of the western part of N.B. A special
Thank you to Nackawick LEOS Riverview Lioness and all those Lions clubs .INDIVIDUAL AND CORPERATE donations

Thank CST George for you assistance

It is not too late IF YOU WISH TO GIVE but we must have your contribution before JUNE 15 Send your contribution to me @ 63
Eastwood Ave.,Moncton E1A-3P3 or phone Joe @ 852-1268 for pick-up

Thank you to Stephanie & Stephane from Canadian Diabetes

It is great to have StMarys First Nation come on board for the Giant BINGO § 6720.00
We raised almost $29,000.00 .I’m sure that when all is in we will be close to $30,000.00

Final report to follow.
Yours in Lionism Chair of Cavalcade

Joe 5-0 (Ruet)

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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MD N Convention 2008 - Charlottetown PEI

L-R CC Oral Clarke, PIP Clement Kusiak,
Ruman Sohi (1st Place) DG N-3 Danny Hopkins

L-R Jeremy Furlong N-1, Ruman Sohi N-3
Speakout Chair Norm Coffin,
Maggie Hines N-4, Angus Smith N-2

The District Governors Elect were escorted to the Head table by piper PDG Sonny Bonnell. For many years PDG Sonny had been piping at District
and Multiple District events. This will be one of his last times piping in the Head table - if not the last. You and your pipes will be deeply missed at

the Head Table parade. THANK YOU PDG Sonny for your many years of dedicated service.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”




DISTRICT N -1 Newsletter May 2008 Page 7 of 7

Bouctouche Lions Club
265, Ch. Girouardville

Bouctouche, N.B.
E4S 3G8

FORMULE D’INSCRIPTION-REGISTRATION FORMS

Tournoi — Tournament; Juillet 12 — July 12, 2008

Nom de l’Equipe
Name of Team

Nom des Participants
Name of Participants

Inscription : 4 ou 5 joueurs par Equipe Coiit : 40.009 par joueur
4 or 5 players per Team Cost: $40.00 per player

S.V.P. retourner la formule avec votre inscription au plus tard le
02 Juillet au Club Lions Bouctouche, cheque payable au Club Lions Bouctouche.

Please return your registration form no later then July 2 at the above address and
make cheque payable to Bouctouche Lions Club.

Merci de votre participation
Thank You for your participation

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”




